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COMMUNITY UPDATE
FLOOD SUPPORT  
Is sue 17: February - March 2025 
Council continues to work with local, state 
and commonwealth partners to support the 
recovery of Gannawarra communities. 
This newsletter outlines support available 
and efforts Council and partner agencies 
are undertaking. 

SUPPORT CONTACTS 

Mallee Family Care: 03 5032 4479  
Rural Financial Counselling  Service: 
1300 735 578 
Flood Recovery Hotline: 1800 560 760 

Northern District Community 
Health: 03 5451 0200 
Lifeline: 13 11 14 
Beyond Blue: 1300 224 636 
Council: 03 5450 9333 
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KERANG U3A FLOOD RECOVERY FUNDED ACTIVITIES 

Kerang U3A received a small Gannawarra flood recovery grant for two-day trips to 
support older residents to connect socially and enjoy activities that would otherwise 
be inaccessible through either cost, transport limitations, or mobility challenges.  

The first day trip was held on 29 November 2024. The Cohuna Community Bus, which 
has an accessible ramp, was hired for the day trip to Chasney Estate at Tresco and the 
Catalina Museum on Lake Boga.  The bus was full, with 17 Gannawarra residents 
enjoying the day out. The bus plays an important role in keeping people together and 
allows time for talking, learning, and connecting along the way.  

Chasney Estate is a 14-acre Olive Grove and Lavender Farm owned by Gary and Isabel 
Chasney. The group enjoyed an informative talk on the workings of the business.  

The visit also included a walk around the olive grove and lavender farm, including a 
viewing of the tiny houses used for tourist accommodation carefully concealed in the olive grove. An added delight was meeting Esme 
the donkey! The lavender scones with tea or coffee for morning tea and lunch at Lake Boga was also thoroughly enjoyed.  

The second event to the Great Stupa on the outskirts of Bendigo is being held on Friday 7 March 2025. 

BUSH TUCKER GARDEN PROJECT 

A new bush tucker garden space at Mallee District Aboriginal 
Services, Kerang is underway with the support of Northern 
District Community Health. The garden is being funded by 
Emergency Recovery Victoria through the Gannawarra Flood 
Recovery Program. 

A design for this exciting new outdoor space will feature bush 
tucker garden beds, local indigenous plantings, a yarning circle 
and fire pit. The garden will be a space for the local Aboriginal 
community to connect to Country and Culture.  

Two working bees have already been completed to plant out the 
edges of the car park. The species chosen, Lomandra longiflora 
(at far right) and Dianella revoluta (top and left) once 
established, will be available to harvest and prepared for 
weaving.  

The garden will include signage highlighting Indigenous 
knowledge of featured plants. A book is also planned to provide 
information to the community.  

Working bees with the local Aboriginal community will continue 
weekly on Wednesdays with the aim to officially open the Bush 
Tucker Garden in April.  

Enquiries on the Bush Tucker Garden project can be made to 
emma.holland@ndch.org.au. 
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EVENTS IN GANNAWARRA  
Events are supported by funding from the Commonwealth and Victorian 
Governments under the Commonwealth-State Disaster Recovery Funding 
Arrangements (DRFA) as part of the Gannawarra Community Flood 
Recovery Program. For a list of upcoming events, visit: 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/events  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gsc.vic.gov.au%2Fevents&data=05%7C02%7CJodie.Hartley%40gsc.vic.gov.au%7Cbb264910300347f211c908dbf9f23ccd%7C1f2e00a665dd4b3bbdeac4452c818420%7C0%7C0%7C638378591024830383%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb
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2024/25 POOL SEASON  

Open hours at the Cohuna and Kerang outdoor swimming pools have altered for the final weeks of the 2024/25 season.  

As part of the new arrangements, the Cohuna and Kerang swimming pools will be open 3pm-8pm weekdays and 10am-8pm 
weekends throughout February before reverting to the traditional March hours of 3pm-7pm daily from 1-9 March. 

The 2024/25 season will end on Labour Day, 10 March with both pools open from 12 
noon-7pm. 

The Cohuna and Kerang swimming pools will be closed on days the Bureau of 
Meteorology website’s forecast temperature for either towns is 23 degrees Celsius or 
lower. Changes to opening times, including during instances of inclement weather, 
will be publicised via Council’s Facebook page.  

For more details on Council’s pools, as well as community managed swimming pools 
at Koondrook, Leitchville and Quambatook, please visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/pools. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gsc.vic.gov.au%2Fpools%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0yu_4g8mzaNmTHK_WdHZp8ksBcdDbOOwGqYkz0gEkOqn_v9Qa0ZCZvqdE_aem_rtFM2Z9kGBRZcVZAGzXg0Q&data=05%7C02%7CJodie.Hartley%40gsc.vic.gov.au%7Cb75
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GANNAWARRA ROADS UPDATE 
Flood damaged roads from the October-December 2022 floods were 
assessed and divided up into twelve packages during 2023.  

Over 50% of these works have been completed for a value of $5 
million under the Disaster Recovery Funding Arrangements (DRFA). 

Four packages of work are complete and a further six have works 
underway in the Kerang East, Mead, Appin, Dingwall, Lake Meran, 
Meering West and Lake Charm areas. 

There are two packages with pending works near Quambatook and 
Oakvale. 

The total estimated value of rehabilitation works from the 2022 flood 
event is currently $8.306 million. 
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NEW FARMER HEALTH SUPPORT HUB 

A new dedicated space offers a comprehensive 
list of mental health services and wellbeing 
resources tailored for farmers and their families.  

The page features links to trusted organisations, tools and 
programs designed to help farmers prepare for and navigate 
mental health challenges and help identify services available to 
access support.  Scan the QR Code to access the new Farmer 
Health Support Hub. 

REEDY LAKE ROAD  
BRIDGE REPLACEMENT COMPLETED  

Residents and visitors to the popular barbecue 
area and amenities at Apex Park, Reedy Lake 
are benefiting from work to install a new 
concrete structure.  
Work occurred between November and late 
January to install a new concrete structure 
spanning Washpen Creek and connecting the 
bridge to Apex Park Road, which had been 
closed to vehicles since July 2023 after the 
original bridge collapsed following the 2022 
floods.  
The bridge opened to traffic in time to provide 
vehicle access to Apex Park during the 
Christmas-New Year period, with the project 
completed in time for the Australia Day long 
weekend.  
Reedy Lake is a popular location for visitors to 
the Gannawarra to relax and kayak. The new 
structure is double the width of the original 
bridge, which will improve vehicle access to 
the popular picnic and camping area. 
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Mallee Family Care’s Flood Recovery Support Program offers 
free assistance and guidance to help people experiencing 
challenges or concerns following past rain events. 
 

We can help with 
Legal advice 
Rebuild and repair guidance 
Housing advocacy 
Mental health support 
Grant applications 
Referral to other supports 

  Free assistance is available in-person and over  the phone. 
 

 Please reach out if you need support. 
 

 More information  
  Ph: (03)5032 4479    
  Email: disastersupport@malleefamilycare.com.au  

Mallee Family Care Outreach at Cohuna  
 

Mallee Family Care provide outreach services twice a month on a 
Wednesday at Cohuna Neighbourhood House. To find out more 
about the service offered drop-in or call to make an appointment 
on (03) 5032 4479 

FLOOD RECOVERY FUNDED EVENTS  
 

A range of community-led events and activities were held in the 
lead-up to the Christmas and the New Year period, supported 
by Emergency Recovery Victoria flood recovery funding.  
While bringing much needed joy to our residents and supporting 
social connections and mental health and wellbeing, these 
events also stimulate local business and tourism sector.  
 

Quambatook Silo Cinema – The Man From Snowy River 
The screening of the iconic Australian movie on the 
Quambatook silos was held on 26 October 2024. 

Kerang Golf Club’s Groove on the Green 

The live music event on 24 
November 2024 was a little 
dampened by rain but the 
evening was relaxed, 
friendly and positive for 
families, children and 
members. 

Kerang Combined  Churches’ Christmas Carols 

Over 100 people joined 
together for caroling, 
face painting, Rotary 
train rides and much 
more on 14 December 
2024. 
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